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Members of the Intergovernmental Negotiating Body (INB) 

By email to: 

 

Ms. Precious Matsoso (South Africa)  

Mr. Roland Driece (the Netherlands) 

Ambassador Tovar da Silva Nunes (Brazil)  

Mr. Ahmed Salama Soliman (Egypt)  

Mr. Kazuho Taguchi (Japan) 

Dr. Viroj Tangcharoensathien (Thailand) 

Email: MatsosoP@who.int 

Email: DrieceR@who.int  

Email: DaSilvaNunesT@who.int  

Email: SolimanS@who.int 

Email: TaguchiK@who.int 

Email: TangcharoensathienV@who.int 

30 November 2023 

 

LETTER OF APPEAL TO MR CYRIL RAMAPHOSA, PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF SOUTH AFRICA 

 

Dear members of the Intergovernmental Negotiating Body (INB), 

We would like to share the letter of appeal that was sent to the State President of South Africa, Mr Cyril 

Ramaphosa, on 30 November 2023. 

 

As concerned citizens of the Republic of South Africa, we believe it is our duty to highlight aspects of the two 

instruments that are currently being drafted by the INB.  

 

These are: 

1. The proposed amendments to the International Health Regulations (2005) 

2. The proposed Pandemic Prevention, Preparedness, and Response Agreement (Accord) 

 

Our concerns are highlighted in the attached letter. 

 

Kind regards, 

Freedom Alliance of South Africa (FASA) 

 


